
 

 

JOHN MARSHALL, OLD HICKORY, TN (BOARD MEMBER SINCE 2019) 

 

Why are you serving on the HNF Board?  

I became interested in The Healing NET Foundation when a dear friend, Cindy Lovelace, explained what 

neuroendocrine tumors were and how this cancer is so often misdiagnosed. The physiology of diseases 

has always interested me during my healthcare career and neuroendocrine tumors definitely piqued my 

interest. In addition, I wanted to give back to the healthcare profession that had been so good to me.   

 

About John A. Marshall, DHA 

John has over 40 years of Healthcare experience. He began his career as a Registered Respiratory 

Therapist and in 1984 transitioned to Hospital Administration. He holds a Masters’ Degree in Healthcare 

Administration from Central Michigan University and a Doctorate in Health Administration from Warren 

National University. He was the recipient of the 2014 Distinguished Service Award from the Tennessee 

Hospital Association. He is a past Board Member of the Tennessee State Board for Licensing Healthcare 

Facilities and a past Board Member of the Tennessee State Trauma Care Advisory Council. He retired in 

February 2015 and is now an Adjunct Faculty Professor at Belmont University. He recently published a 

book titled “From the Bedside Out: A Successful Model for Retaining Healthcare Professionals.” 

 


